
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
April 6, 2021 

 
 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
❖ The minutes for March 30, 2021 were approved 

❖ Items Reviewed & Signed 
➢ Notice of Intent to Excavate: Map 420 Lot 29 Newport Sand & Gravel 

❖ Business 
➢ The Selectmen reviewed a request from Phillip Davis (1911 Cass Mill Road) regarding cutting down a 

tree near his house on town owned property.  They Selectmen will be having a professional to go look at 
the tree to determine whether or not the tree is a threat to the property; Mr. Caron will get in touch with a 
tree company. 

➢ The Selectmen reviewed a request from Phillip Davis to remove wood from old building on property; the 
Selectmen approve of Mr. Davis removing the boards as long as he signs a liability waiver. 

➢ The Selectmen reviewed the Waste Management contract proposal.  Ken Hall, Transfer Station 
Supervisor, said that they have been happy with their service.  The Selectmen’s Office will contact Waste 
Management to obtain the contract to sign. 

➢ There was discussion regarding Atlantic Broadband’s proposal for service at the transfer station. Having 
the service there would provide internet service to allow for setting up a surveillance system at the 
transfer station.  The Selectmen would like to move forward with getting the service established. 

➢ Nancy Whitman thanked David & Nicole Lheureux for their donation towards town hall repairs.  Mrs. 
Whitman obtained a revised estimate for painting that was nearly half the cost of the original estimate. 
She also reviewed a discussion she had with a contractor to review the porch roof damage.  She is also 
moving forward with the moving of the propane tanks. 

➢ Ken Hall said that the transfer station was able to remove some of the hazardous paint and will be 
obtaining a revised estimate to remove the remaining hazardous materials. 

 
 

 
      

The Selectmen participated in the Transfer Station Siting Committee meeting immediately following this meeting. 
 
Public meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm. 
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 


